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If the USARC has your email address, you will receive
The Spirit  early and in color, and you will not receive a

printed copy unless you request it.  This saves
important financial and environmental resources, so

please don’t print this unless you need to.

Invite USARC to your
Memorial Day, 4th of July

and Labor Day parties!
Register your Albertsons/Sav-on  card on the Community
Partners page of their website, www.albertsons.com, and
designate the USARC
(ID# 49000119060) as
your cause.

For Ralphs, log onto www.ralphs.com  and click on the
“Community Contribution” link, click
the “Sign Up” button under the word
Participant, complete the fields
(USARC’s NPO # 80843).

For stores such as
Vons, Safeway, Pavillions, Wild Oats
and many more, log onto
www.escrip.com , and follow the
prompts to register your card(s).  (ID # 152931854).

Do your Internet Shopping  through www.i-
give.com, where you can shop at countless
major retailers who in turn make a donation
to the USARC, without charging you more.

What’s up at the USARC?
May

20 Reservations begin for Summer Program
June

13-15 Volunteer Rafting Trip (Kern River)
21 Volunteer Training (Big Bear)

July
9,10 Waterski/Jetski Day Sessions
16,17 Waterski/Jetski Day Sessions
20-22 Overnight Session #1
22-25 Overnight Session #2
30-31 Waterski/Jetski Day Sessions

August
4 Volunteer Training (Long Beach)
5-8 Land Meets Sea Sports Camp (Long Beach)
13-14 Waterski/Jetski Day Sessions
17-19 Overnight Session #3
20-22 Overnight Session #4
24 Summer Volunteer Party
27-28 Waterski/Jetski Day Sessions

October
8-12 14th Annual Peak to Peak Pedal (P2P14)

The USARC  deeply regrets the oversight  (in the Fall 2007 issue of The Spirit) of:
Walter and Judy Miller of San Francisco

FY07 Donor
Omission

*** ONLINE EDITION EXTRA ***

Wish List
Videographic

Production Services

Full Size
Late-model Truck

or SUV

RV loan for Peak
to Peak Pedal

Other to-be-sold
vehicle donations

The 14th Annual Peak to Peak Pedal is
scheduled for October 9-12, 2008!

To register as a potential rider or
volunteer, please check out the website,

 http://usarc.kintera.org/p2p14.

This is also the website through which
donors can EASILY make SAFE and

SECURE donations!

Thanks to Stonepier.com  for their
ongoing creative graphics support!
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The Spirit
Spring, 2008

of the United States Adaptive Recreation Center

Takin’ it to the Next Level
In the middle of February, when the winter snowstorms
were in full swing, a handful of serious mono-skiers braved
the weather and descended, literally, on Bear Mountain to
push their personal limits and transcend the intermediate
level where so many skiers and snowboarders (sitting or
standing, adaptive or otherwise) plateau.

With the
support of
Disabled
Sports,
USA, and
the guid-
ance of
(self-
professed
rainmaker)
Scott
Olson, a
coach from
Winter
Park,
Colorado’s
National
Sports
Center for
the Disabled, several long-time USARC participants took to
Bear Mountain’s rarified steeper terrain and explored
concepts often left untapped by learn-to-ski programs.

(see “Next Level” on page 3)

Fred “Angles?  I don’t need no stinking
angles!” Liebel showing aptitude for carving.

got water?
When the run-off is complete, this so-called “dry” winter will likely have
left Big Bear Lake near capacity!  Give it a few months to warm up and
this big liquid-y sapphire will be primed for USARC participants and
volunteers to challenge themselves in a variety of activities.  Pending a
new location from which the activities will be staged this summer, the
popular programs as scheduled to return as usual.

PARTICIPANTS  will once again be faced with different programming
options from which to choose.  The ever-popular overnight sessions
return in their same successful guise, providing a taste of several activi-
ties that can be had on Big Bear Lake and, ultimately, beyond.  Over two
days, participants will rotate between half-day participation in water
skiing and Jet-Skiing, kayaking, sailing and fishing.  Complementing the
day’s activities are nights spend at a semi-rugged yet accessible camp-
ground, relaxing (if that’s what one calls hokey entertainment) by the campfire or stargazing at constellations.

During the single-day sessions participants rotate between
water skiing/wakeboarding and Jet Skiing while warming
themselves between rounds under the warm alpine sun.  This
program is ideal for those who deem camping just a little too
on the wild side, or for whom internal combustion sports are
the only way to go!

(see “got water?” on page 3)

If there’s one volunteer you want behind you
as you learn to waterski this summer, it would

be 20-year USARC veteran John Alderete!

Did you Ski for Free?
You certainly could have this past winter,
if you had participated in the usARCfest
’08!  How, you ask, is that possible?  The
answer is very simple: find a very worthy
cause, develop a passion for it, share that
passion with your friends, family
members, and many others, and they will
believe (rightfully so) that your passion is
justifiable and worthy of their support.

That’s precisely what dozens and dozens of skiers and
snowboarders did this past March 1, when they
collectively garnered over $32,000 in donations to
support the programs of the USARC.  By simply turning

in the pledges of
those others,
ARCfest
participants
received a
complimentary lift
ticket to Bear
Mountain (with lift
line priority), an
eye-catching even t-
shirt, a “survival
kit” full of goodies
and raffle tickets,
lunch, apres-ski
entertainment and
silent auction
party.  Simply put,
fun for free!

Certainly, many ARCfest-ers chose to put their money
where their mouth was and made a pledge of their own,
showing their true belief in the value of the USARC.

(see “ARCfest ‘08” on page 6)

Steve (clowning in back,) Barbara,
Bryce and Riley Vernon bask in
glory as the #1 ARCfest team!
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High and Dry, my eye !
La Niña who?  For those of you unfamiliar with weather vernacular, this
doesn’t refer to a little girl, but to the climatic term for a generally drier-than-
average winter.  While not a blizzard-filled season, the winter of 07/08 was at
least “average” and delivered its share of great powder days via almost
weekly snowstorms!  Thus, this was one winter when everybody was grateful
the forecasters were wrong.

The upside were fantastic conditions deep in the heart of the season, while the
downside were weather reports that scared many would-be participants
away!  What should have been the busiest season in years resulted in many
groups and individuals canceling, even though the roads were quite passable.

Regardless, for those willing to put on their
tire chains and take a little extra time, the
rewards were conditions not seen in years!

While many participants were here for yet another year, many others were introduced, by
USARC personnel, to the sensations of swooping down the slopes.  Be they little children
with autism, recently wounded veterans from Iraq and Afghanistan, or senior citizens
recovering from strokes, participants quickly learned that gravity does not discriminate,
and in so doing, can set everybody free.

Manipulating gravity’s influence were USARC’s incredible staff and volunteers, whose
time and sacrifices were once again awe-inspiring and life-changing.  Not only do they
work mightily to create success for every participant, they are incredible ambassadors for
the efficacy of Therapeutic Recreation in general.  Notable milestones were John Alderete
becoming the first volunteer to have completed 20 seasons of teaching, the Richards family
(Dad Tom, daughter Hailey, son Shea) voted as Rookie(s) of the Year, and Robert Allen’s
selection as Volunteer of the Year (see page 5.)  Last but not least, USARC salutes
volunteers Fred Liebel and Simon Espinoza for earning their PSIA Adaptive Certification.

Winter may be over, but hopefully the memories will not melt away any time soon,
because the odds that you’ll see another wet La Niña are about as likely as having a non-skiing student intern!

Nicholas and Intern (who never skied before
joining USARC) head up for another run!

Volunteers Terry and Joe leave
Shannon smiling!

JOHN ALDERETE
Harold Allen*
Robert Allen**

Stephanie Allen
Debbi Armenta*
Ardis Beckner**
Richard Beynon
Anthony Bradley

Howard Bronson*
John Bruechle**
Jeanine Bryan**
Marsha Burns*

Claude Chirico***
Gilbert Cortez**
Peter de Viso**

Vicki Dean*
Thomas Delgado
Zwanny Erickson
Simon Espinosa

Tim Exley
Bronco Farwell*
Tim Forrest**
Peter Friedrich

Matt Fukushima**
Sara Gordon

Donna Halpin**
Frank Hamilton**

Gerald ‘Jerry’ Hammerle**

Mark Harris
David Hasty
Sarah Heacox
Scott Hepner
Lauren Hood
Andy Hughes

Michael Jackson
Tamisha Jackson
Diane Jordan***

Allen Klicka
Bob Knight*

Marc Kolodziejczyk
Benson Lam**

Sharon L. Lancaster
Kam Lawrence**

Debbie Leong
Fred Liebel

Raymond Locascio**
Christian Lorentzen

Bertha Louro
Richard Luciano

Melissa McFedries***
Timothy McGrath***

Tyson McInnes
Kim McRae*

Rose McShane
Kim Meares

John Melville**

Dave Mengelkamp
Jeff Mills

Karen Mora**
Cedar Morgan
Farid Mosher

Ron Newport**
Jim Ortiz*

John David Pacente**
Sandy Pappas

Jenny Parker-Lichti
Matt Pawley*
Harry Pearce*
Tom Pollard**

Kevin Pratt
John Price***

Gilbert Rangel*
Dresden Rangel-Carvalho

Suki Reed
Rod Rice

Hailey Richards
Shea Richards
Tom Richards

Daniel Romney
Mary Kay Sachs*
Rick Samuelson
Janice Schafer***
Cris Schlanser*

Melissa K. Schmitt*

Bill Shamhart
Joseph Shay

Amelia “Mel” Shea*
Bob Shea**

Ray Shelden**
Mickey Siegel*

Neil Slate
Susan Slesinger***

Carol Sorenson
Roger Sorenson
Larry Squires***
Alpha Starcher*

Dan Stormer
Andrew Suzuki

Josef Szigeti*
Andy Templeton**

Laurel Terreri*
Veets Veitas*
Jay Vickers*
Jeff Warhol*

Donald B. Whitbeck*
Clyde Wilson***
Wendy Winters*
Catherine Wolff*
Natalie Wong*

Laurie Woodward***
Bill Yaeger***

Paul Zamoyta***

Our congratulations and deepest thanks to these wonderful volunteers, each of who m fulfilled a
commitment to teach six days this winter and , in turn, ensured the fulfillment of our mission.

CAPS = 20 years or more  /  *** = 15+ years / ** = 10 + years / * = 5+ years / Underline  = 10+days / Bold = PSIA Certified
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13th Annual Peak to Peak Pedal
It’s often said that one should not talk about
certain hopes and beliefs at the risk of jinxing
oneself.  Bragging about the incredible run-
up of a recently purchased equity seems, at
times, to be followed by the news that the CFO used your investment to
purchase his own island chain in the South Pacific.  Discussions of the
epic powder skiing to be had after the approaching blizzard have been
known to result in tropically torrential deluges.  Ugly, smoking,
grinding noises from under the hood usually accompany discussing
the reliability (directly after the warranty expires) of one’s truck.  Thus,
when the inauspiciously

numbered 13th Annual Peak to Peak Pedal rolled around nobody discussed bad
luck or superstitions, not wanting to “put that energy out there.”

Fat lot of good THAT did.  Not only did this ride see days of unrelenting winds, at
one point they took on a magnitude the likes of which Dorothy and Toto would be
familiar.  Mix in some crazy tourists behind the wheel of their RV and both fate
and the elements showed who was boss last October.

It all started so innocuously as the riders left Big Bear
on a cool, brilliant, sunny morning and along the
sinuous descent toward the desert, where swooping
through turn after turn on fresh asphalt put gleeful
grins on even the most seasoned riders.  The day
quickly warmed and became downright hot as each
cyclist ascended and crossed Goat Mt. Pass and rolled on to Barstow, where swaying palm trees
beckoned them into their destination.  During the night, that soft rustle of fronds became a clatter,
and by morning there was no doubt, Autumn’s West winds had arrived.  Did this stop anybody?
Not a chance, adapting is what we do!  Riders grouped up and worked together, either in air-
splitting pacelines or diversionary conversations.  As they turned the corner at Kramer Junction, the
winds were less of a factor, remaining on the beam though the withered mining hamlet of Red
Mountain most of the way into Ridgecrest, a town in cooler-than-usual form.  This night’s music
was not palm fronds but the floppy snapping of wind-
irritated tent fabric, and sunrise revealed a cloudy shroud
mantling the mountains to the west.

While the lead riders managed to avoid it, the back of the
pack ran into something on this third day that brought nearly the entire transportation
corridor to an abrupt halt.  A sudden and sustained downburst of gale-force winds
roared down from the hills, with gusts estimated at 60 mph, completely obscuring Hwy.
395 with thick clouds of dust and a barrage of tumbleweeds, forcing cars, big rigs, and
bicyclists to run for cover.  Even after it subsided, the residual side-winds required riders
to pedal along with a humorous list to port!  Even as clouds and veils of showers hung
high over the mountains, Diaz Lake Campground remained dry.  The lake itself was
mottled with whitecaps the next morning, as the winds had clocked around from “side”
to  “head.”  While Bishop lay 60 miles distant, the flatness of the route and more solid
teamwork mitigated the effects of the accursed breezes as much as possible.  One rider
persevered after finding it easier to walk, while another pair decided to tangle with an RV as an excuse to get off their bikes!
Nonetheless, all survived the day and many eased their pain with the longstanding (unofficial) tradition of a visit to Rusty’s.

The final day, unequivocally the most beautiful of the ride, was made even more lovely by being the second warmest day of the
ride, despite snow-clad peaks and flaming foliage transformed by winter’s preceding
calling card.  Along pastoral back roads and up, up, up along the old Sherwin grade, its
Panavision-vistas changing with each twist of the road like wandering through an art
gallery, riders methodically crested the days big climbs.   Gurgling streams provided the
background music as Mammoth’s brilliant flanks loomed as everybody’s gleaming
white destiny, and with one final collaborative surge, every rider rolled into their
destination amidst champagne mist and cheers.

With its bitter-sweet personality, P2P13, superstitions
notwithstanding, was truly transforming,  an allegory for
USARC’s mission of overcoming obstacles.  For adherents
to myths, all that can be said is if seven is a lucky number,
then P2P14, scheduled for October 8-12, 2008 will be
doubly glorious!  (But we never said that!)

“Le Tour” in the Pyrenees?  Nope,
P2P13 riders working together!

Mark, Tom and Suki warm up for a
mile (vertical) of climbing.

Andy passes a Joshua tree, spending five
days in front of the lens for a change.

KelLe doing battle with
a “little” side-wind.

- Matt Rohn

Don Robertson $14,000
Theresa Pazzulla - $4,700

Ken Klein - $3,400
Tom Caldwell - $3,300

AJ Cool - $3,170

How do you spell fast?  DonTomTimJohnPaulAJ!



A Letter from the Executive Director
Dear USARC Friends,

Hmm, 20 winters.  Maybe time really does fly when you’re having fun.  Now, of course I realize there are
some days so full of un-fun obligations, due to their sedulous nature, they also seem to pass from dawn to
dusk in the blink of an eye.  Certainly, certain Dr.’s appointments, or IRS audits, or the first concert of the
3rd Grade Beginner Bagpipe Band can seem utterly interminable.  The simple truth is that there is a lot
more of that stuff than pure, unadulterated leisure time.  (Memo to us all: 50 weeks of works LASTS
LONGER than 2 weeks of vacation!)

So how do you fix that?  How does one cope with the Brobdingnagian proportions of obligated time?  How did those of us
touched by the USARC make two decades of obligation fly by?

Start with a Board of Directors (such as originating members Sallie Pritchard, David Briery,
Roger Law, Fay Mumbauer, the late Ray Herzog, and others) who had vision and guidance
that they passed on to their successors. Mix in a healthy dose of compassionate, tireless and
devoted volunteers who put in long days year after year after year to share their love of the
mountains and the outdoors with people who wouldn’t otherwise have the chance. Add a
dash of dedicated program staff (current and former,) seasonal instructors and interns
(graceful or otherwise) whose days of mind numbing nose-to-the-grindstone effort require
great personal expense and self-sacrifice, turning a noble cause into a career.  Don’t forget the
seasoning of countless, yet essential, visionary donors.

Take those extraordinary ingredients, and bake with gentle warmth for 20 seasons.

Suddenly, or not so, this imbalance of leisure time and obligated time is not that at all.  This
work, be it as a professional or as a volunteer is, suddenly, play.  Even on those days when
we face particularly daunting tasks, there is a roborant moment, coming in the form of a
beaming smile, glistening, joy-filled eyes, a hug or a simple “thank-you.”  It may come later
via a private recollection during the ride home or as the day is recounted to a friend.  Perhaps
it arrives even later in the form of a card or a testimonial (please send us yours!) regaling the
positive manifestations a few incredible moments at the USARC have had in somebody’s life,
and not just for our participants.

Yes, for many of us, and you, the USARC became an obligation.  Yet, regardless of how many
of the 20 years of hard work and commitment you, among many thousands, have been
involved with, each of you has played a part that transformed that duty into something
immeasurably satisfying and meaningful, and dare I say it, fun.

Each of you can, do, and did, make time fly.  Thank you!.

Tom Peirce
Exec. Director
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Green ACRE$!
As a result of ACRE’s fantastic annual Holiday Party
and Auction at DaVinci’s in Long Beach, the USARC
was a proud recipient of a $15,000 donation.

ACRE (Association of Corporate Real Estate
Executives) is a group of hundreds of people from all
aspects of the commercial property profession, whose
successful networking luncheons and presentations
have enabled members not just to expand their
professional collaborations, but to support a
philanthropic arm of the organization, of which
USARC is the fortunate beneficiary.

However, you don’t have to be even remotely
involved in the real estate field to attend the annual
Holiday Party in Long Beach (mark your calendar for
December 11, 2008.)  With wonderful food and valuable live- and silent-auction items, it’s a joyous
evening to share the spirit of the season, mingle with your friends, and do a little holiday shopping (it
may be Spring, but they say it’s never to early to start planning!)

The dedicated ACRE Board of Directors deserves some big-time thanks for their hard work, which
doesn’t end with the Holiday Party, but continues year-round.  For more information, please check
out http://acre.usarc.org .

ACRE’s Randee Stratton, Steve Selcer
and Kirk Badii (left to right) present

USARC’s Shelly Egerer with a REALLY
BIG check!

BOARD OF DIRECTORS
Bruce Allen, President

Kirk Badii,  Vice President
Bill Webster, Treasurer

Art Kreitenberg, M.D., Secy.
Howard Fitzgerald

Brian Harvey
Jeff Lapin

Fred Liebel
John Mattos

George B. Stoneman, M.D.
Jay Vickers

ADVISORS
Steve Garvey
David Kiley
Lee Majors

KelLe Malkewitz
Warren Miller
Hal O’Leary

Sallie Pritchard, Founder
Carol Schuller

James B. Sikking
Tom Sullivan

ADMINISTRATION
Tom Peirce

Executive Director
909-584-0243

peircet@usarc.org

Shelly Egerer
Administrative Assistant

909-584-0269
mail@usarc.org

Ralph Aros
Program Director

909-584-0269
arosr@usarc.org

Sara Rosell
Outreach Coordinator

909-584-0243
rosells@usarc.org

www.usarc.org
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got water? (cont.)
Unlike the winter program, a limited number of non-disabled family members are
welcome to participate.  Remember, no matter which program you desire, reservations
will be taken beginning on May 20, 2008 at 9:30 A.M., and the available sessions will fill
up fast.  Mark your 1 st, 2nd or 3rd choices on the calendar (on page 8) and give the USARC
a call then!

VOLUNTEERS , the precious life-blood of the USARC, are the ones who have made these
summer programs so fantastic.  As with the winter program, volunteers are requested to
make a six-day commitment, helping with at least two overnight sessions and two day
sessions.  A free one-day training session (see calendar on Page 8) familiarizes
everybody with adaptive water skiing and kayaking, but volunteers who already have
experience with those activities, or sailing or fishing, are welcome.  Volunteers who
possess the invaluable skills of story-telling, musical ability or other campfire
entertainment are doubly valuable!

USARC’s JUNIOR VOLUNTEER PROGRAM (for 16- and 17-year olds) enables
students to gain some valuable experience during their summer break, and in some
cases, school credit for community service hours!  It’s a wonderful experience for families
to share, so please tell your kids (or your parents!)

No matter who you are or what your motivation, please call the USARC for an
application or information, and discover why so many volunteers feel they get much
more than they give!

USARC 2007 in-kind donors
The USARC is grateful to the following In-kind (products or

services, in lieu of cash for which the law permits a tax deduction)
donors.  If your contribution between 1/1/07 and 12/31/07 is

missing please contact us to correct the omission.

Next Level  (cont.)
Participants Tim Ellison, Fred Liebel, Hermes
Castro and Nahu Gebreeziabher, used a variety of
on-hill tools including practicing various tasks and
exercises, peer observations/critiques, and “brush-
gate” slalom runs to hone their techniques.
Combining those practical applications with dry-
land discussions about racing theory, equipment
types and set-up, as well as video-analysis
provided the ideal blend of physical and mental
focus to maximize their potential.

Reviews of the clinic and volunteers Mark Harris,
Scott Hepner, Bill Hinchliff, and USARC staffer
Marshall Richter were first-rate, even if a rainstorm
(thanks Scott) washed out the last day.   Any strong
adaptive skier should start planning now for the
return of this popular event next winter, because no
matter if he/she is trying out for the US Ski Team,
or just planning a trip to Jackson Hole, there’s
always room for improvement.  Plus, maybe
thinking about it will help keep you cool when
you’re laying on the beach this summer!

Annie Aldrich
Aquarium of the Pacific

Arthur Murray Dance Studio
Bear Mountain
Becky Bechtel
Ben & Jerry’s

Big Bear Marina LLC
Marilyn Bloom
Boo Bear’s Den

Cache Salon
Callaway Golf Foundation

Cantrell Guide Service
Captain’s Anchorage

Clif Bar & Co., LA
Clif Bar & Co., San Diego
Tony & Olga DeCrescenzi
Disneyland Contributions

El Jacalito, Inc.
El Monte RV

Fuji Photo Film, USA
Matt Fukushima

Giant Bicycles
Goldsmith’s Board Shop

George Halter
Linda Harper
Heat Factory

In N Out Burger
Irwindale Speedway

Johnstone Supply Hawthorne
Jones Bicycles

Diane Jordan
Karen Kersey

Rudd Knutzen
Los Angeles Zoo

Mimi’s Café
Montrose Travel

Northstar at Tahoe
Paceline Products

Panda Restaurant Group
Paper Clip Stationers
Powell Camera Shop

Premium Distributing Co.
Rancho Cucamonga Quakes
Red Bull North America, Inc

REI Huntington Beach
Marshall Richter

Rosell Surveying & Mapping
Sam Enterprises
Shear Heaven

Six Flags California
SolRX / RadX

Southwest Airlines
Stonepier.com

Andy Templeton
The Dock Club
The Sock Guy
Jules Whiston

Young’s Market Company
Zardoz Products Inc.

Zia Jewelry Bill, Scott O., Mark and Marshall stand behind
Hemes, Nahu, Fred and Tim (left to right).

The IndepenDance rides a fair
wind with a full main and a

happy crew.
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Volunteer (of the Year) Profile: Robert Allen
It is with pride we introduce this year’s Volunteer of the Year, Robert Allen.  Robert started
volunteering with the USARC in the winter of 1999, and during that time has learned to
teach numerous different adaptive skiing techniques, as well as deliver both good and bad
jokes!  His dedication and value to the program continues to develop, as he is seemingly
always promoting USARC’s cause, and recruiting other fantastic volunteers.  Once, when
USARC’s old van had a major breakdown during a program trip, Robert (who worked in the
area) pulled some strings to not just defray what would have been a significant cost, but to
get the repair done almost literally overnight!

Robert’s support of the progam didn’t end with van repairs or skiing, as his winter service
soon metamorphosed into regular summer volunteer days, utilizing his comfort in the water
and familiarity with various watersports garnered over the years.  That, too, evolved into
another form of commitment to the USARC.  Every year he raises thousands of dollars for
USARC through facilitating a wonderful (and sometimes frightfully fun) adventure for
numerous people.  Robert coordinates a weekend rafting trip on the Kern River for USARC
volunteers, asking for a nominal donation that he then contributes to the program.  While it
is not a sanctioned USARC event, volunteers interested in joining Robert on June 13-15 can
contact him at allen6441@sbcglobal.net.

Please read on to learn more about Robert’s passion for the USARC.

The Spirit (TS):  What drives you to continue volunteering for the USARC?
Robert Allen (RA):   It’s that dirty little dark secret of USARC—don’t tell anyone how
addictive volunteering is.  Seriously, it’s spiritual.  I have a great wife and family and have
had way more than my share of great breaks in life, so I see volunteering as a small payback; Karma, so to speak
TS:  Do you remember your first lesson? Think back, it was 10 years ago!
RA:  No way.  There are two ways to tell if you’re getting old.  One is memory loss and the other is... what was the question?
TS:  That’s OK, we understand.  How about your most exciting lesson?
RA:  I worked with Karen (Mora, volunteer) and the student was Melanie.  It was a bi-ski lesson and I hadn’t met either gal
before but we really hit it off, kidding with each other and hurrying to get on the slopes.  Our student had an admirably
aggressive attitude and advanced fast.  Once again, my student made me look good!
TS:  What is the most creative way you have used duct tape?
RA:  Same lesson. Our student was a double above-knee amputee and her pants were short so we were concerned her legs
would get cold, so we got 2 wool caps and we duct taped them around her pants.  She was styling!
TS:  Tell us about your affection for white water rafting?
RA:  My first trip was with John Wesley Powell in 1869.  Actually, a friend of mine took a college class on rafting. I went on
a trip with him and after the 3rd rapid I asked him where I could buy a raft.  Then, in 1982, I bought my first raft and started
guiding.  I still have the raft but my wife has convinced me to sell it. Any offers?
TS:  No thanks!  What has guiding taught you?
RA:  It’s like skiing or any other sport where people can get hurt but over 95% of the time it’s because someone didn’t use
their head.  I’ve learned not to run anything more than a Class IV now.
TS:  Wow! That is still pretty impressive.  So Robert, what do you do when you are not volunteering with USARC?

RA:  I just retired so I’m taking care of all those projects I put
off until retirement.  I also have a small, 25’, sailboat that I like
to take out.  If anyone wants to sail, just contact me.
TS:  Must be nice, so now that you don’t have a “real” job,
what are your summer plans?  Volunteering with us I hope.
RA:  We’re taking a couple of weeks to see Alaska and visit
my sister and her family who live there.  Also, we hope to
hook up with Karen Scholl (former USARC staffer) while we
are there.
TS:  So, what program do you prefer, summer or winter?
RA:  I don’t think I could choose. They’re both great, mostly
because of the camaraderie of the volunteers and the students.
TS:  Understood.  Last question, what would you tell some-
one who was interested in volunteering?
RA:  Rod (friend and volunteer) kids me a lot because I’ll be
on a chairlift in another state and someone will mention
they’re from SoCal and I’ll start my sales pitch.  One of my
“victims” (Stephanie) volunteered this year after I talked to
her in a hot tub at Mammoth!  I tell people it’s one of the most
rewarding experiences I’ve ever had and suggest they try it!
TS:  Stephanie told us that story and we weren’t sure if it was
you.  Now we know, so thank you!
RA:  No, thank YOU for giving me this opportunity.

“Gimme Shelter!”
As many of
you noticed,
there was a
stylish and
functional
addition to
USARC’s
little pro-
gram office
this past
winter.
Volunteer
Mark Harris
and his
construction

company, AAA Builders, donated and installed a retract-
able awning to shelter our deck from the Big Bear sun, rain
and snow.  It came in handy this spring and undoubtedly
will do so for this summer and beyond.  Thanks Mark!

Robert has been
volunteering so long, his

jacket has USARC’s 1st logo!
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Participant Profile: Special Agent, Jared Hunter
Jared Hunter is well known around the USARC.  Over the nine years he has been coming to ski, we have watched him grow
up physically and intellectually.  Every time he comes up we all know we are in for a good time.  Not only does he show up
after a storm to show his mastery of fixed outrigger Bi-skiing, he is always prepared to chat up a storm as well.  Quick with
a friendly greeting and a smile, everybody knows he is here for excitement, an attitude that inevitably infects his instructors.

Jared’s fun-loving side is balanced by his devotion his academic pursuits.  A sophomore at Fullerton Junior College, he is
studying Computer Science and programming, with a professed ambition for working for the FBI or similar investigative
services to help stop hackers who commit bank fraud and identity theft.  With his combination of charm and wit, illustrated
in his unusually laconic and diplomatic replies below, we have no doubt he’ll make a great “sting” man

The Spirit (TS): So Jared, what do you like BEST about coming up to
Big Bear?
Jared Hunter (JH): Being able to come up to ski like everyone else.
And the half pipe of course (big smile!)
TS:  What is your best story about skiing?
JH:  One day when I was up skiing I saw a friend from school who
just happened to be up here when I was.  It was cool because I was
able to ski with him and he was able to see how I ski and he
watched me go through the half pipe!
TS:  You obviously like that half pipe and the winter, but what about
summer?
JH:  Summer is more for family stuff.  I did go to Land Meets Sea with
Casa Colina a few years ago.  I will try and come up this year.
TS:  Who is your favorite instructor?
JH:  That’s a trick question!  I can’t answer that; I love everyone!
Everybody is always fun and really nice.
TS:  What do you do when you are not skiing?
JH:  I like to play video games on my PlayStation 2, or I am chatting
with friends on MySpace.
TS:  Do you have any other hobbies or interests?
JH:  Video Games mostly.  I used to collect coins and I think I have
all of the state quarters that have been issued so far.  Oh, and I also like Starbucks, where I go almost everyday!
TS:  THAT explains why you are always so energetic.  Is that why you go skiing?
JH:  (Laughing) Yeah, I ski because I can and it’s fun!  It’s a good way to get out of the house too.
TS:  So you must be a good promoter of USARC programs to other people?
JH:  Yes, but I am scared that I won’t be able to get in as much if I tell too many people!
TS:  Somehow I’m sure we’ll find room.  You have a beautiful service dog with you.  Tell us about her.
JH:  Her name is Crissy and I have had her for a little over a year.  She mostly picks up things that I drop.  She used to pick
up my cell phone but now she just chews on it.  Oh yeah, she also helps take off my socks.
TS:  Good thing she loves you!  Any other comments?
JH:  No, I really love coming up here and I am already counting the days until next winter!

Jared diving into a turn with style with as Billy offers
a little coaching and tethering guidance.

ARCfest ‘08 (cont.)
When all was said and done, amongst those believers was the top
fundraising team-of-four (Team Vern-Ski) with longtime volunteer/
supporters Steve and Barbara Vernon, and their two children, Bryce and
Riley.  They threw down the gauntlet,
raising over $6,000 and crossing the
line ahead of multi-year champion
Michelle Jameson’s $4,500, Sara
Reisman’s Team Reis-Ski ($1,540) and
Barbara Matsumoto’s Team Blitz
($1,370.)  Lastly, the Club Challenge
remains in the hands of the High
Desert Parrotheads who asked, “Team
El Nino who?”

Every participant deserves an
honorable mention, but there’s simply not room here.  If you are really curious
about somebody you know, check out http://usarc.kintera.org/usarcfest , where
most of the pledges were made.  FYI, Kintera is a wonderful tool for you to
challenge another team (especially another colleague, department, competitor, club,
class, fraternity, sorority, you get the idea) next year!

Harry and Ben yuk it up at the
apres-ski party.

Freddy (in mono-ski) and his entourage
chill after bagging bunches of runs.


